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CWRT RAWLIN PRIMARY SCHOOL
Dream, Believe, Achieve
SEPTEMBER 2020 NEWSLETTER

11th September 2020
Dear Parents/Guardians,
I hope this news letter finds you and your families well. I write to remind and update you on a number of areas following our return to school. The children have settled back into school very well, there are lots of smiling happy faces around the school. It is wonderful to have the Cwrt Rawlin school family back together and we are all beginning to get used to the new “normal” way of working.
We are very grateful to all the parents who have been supportive in following our new systems around school, which are designed to ensure everyone’s safety. We are listening to feedback and taking time to review the procedures and change them when appropriate. We have to rely on you to make these systems work, especially in light of the heightened Caerphilly Lockdown measures.
Medical
If your child has an asthma pump or epi pen please ensure we have it in school immediately. Any new medical information about your child must be emailed in to the deputy headteacher, Mrs R Davies; cwrpa@caerphilly.gov.uk 
Healthy School
We are a healthy school and we are proud to hold the national quality award, so please ensure your child brings a healthy snack to school every day. We will not be providing a fruit buying option this term.
Water bottles 
The only water bottle drink allowed in school is water, the children can access this throughout the school day. Please do not bring in orange squash, juice, energy or fizzy drinks as their drink for the day.
Nuts
Please be reminded that no nuts are allowed within school, this includes almonds, Nutella in sandwiches, peanut butter and any other nut based food.


Bags/Coats
At present, coat and bag storage space in school is limited, please can the children not bring large rucksacks into school. The children only need to bring in their lunchbox and water bottle, therefore a small bag is more suitable.
All children need a coat, we will be taking the children out in all our Welsh weather, so it must be waterproof, warm and have a hood.
What else?
Junior children should have already brought in a pencil case, which they will leave in school.
All children are asked to bring in a pair of wellington boots to leave in school for their forest school sessions.
You will be informed what day your class PE day is in the newsletter coming home. Your child may wear their trainers to school on this day rather than their normal black school shoes. No PE kit is needed at the moment.
Routes/Systems around the school
Thank you again to those of you who have worked with us to make the systems successful, we appreciate your feedback and are always reviewing the way it is working to keep us all safe.
Please ensure when you are lining up at any entrance point that your child stands in front of you rather than to the side. This allows for more passing room beside you and enables an acceptable distance to be kept.
Keep to the side of any walkway when lining up to collect or drop off. 
Keep to the side of any path when walking into school along a route and keep in single file. If you are lining up for RMK, R/1LH, 1/2L please stand on the gravel, which is to the side of the concrete path. 
New Nursery will follow the red entrance and exit to school and parents will drop off and pick up at the Nursery entrance. Please note the change on the picking up location. Please queue inside the Nursery playground to avoid blocking the red entrance to the school.
If you have buggies and use the red route, you can follow the school path around past the junior entrance/exit and leave at the blue exit point.
Please do not gather at any point within school grounds to chat to others and be aware of the two metre distance rule and adhere to it within the school grounds, allowing others to pass. 
Please note, to help the swiftness of getting into school and to reduce the waiting time for parents, the Foundation Phase ( Reception- Year 2) children will sanitize their hands on entry to their classroom rather than at the school entrance/exit.
Siblings
Please ring or email the school on cwrpa@caerphilly.gov.uk if you wish your children to come into school together and leave at the same time. This arrangement must then stay the same throughout the weeks.
COVID 19
Do not send your child into school if they have any of the signs or symptoms of COVID. Please ring 119 and ask for their advice. If you are contacted by the Track, Trace and Protect team and your child has to isolate, please inform us immediately, please do not wait for us to contact you.
Catering
The Local Authority are still in consultation with Catering and schools with regards the reopening of breakfast club and hot lunches. We are working closely with them to see how this can be facilitated within our school risk assessment and following guidance from Welsh Government. This guidance will inform our planning of other wrap around provision, such as after school club.
Communication with School/Parent Meetings
Thank you to those parents that have emailed us important information over the last two weeks, your emails have been passed onto the teachers. We understand that you will all want to know how well your child has settled and what their personal targets will be over the coming term. So we have arranged for parents’ teacher meetings to be earlier than usual. These will be held at the end of this month/beginning of next month, virtually or via phone call. You will receive a choice of two evenings and there will be the usual time sign up facility provided via Eduspot where you will be able to state a preference of a ten minute phone call or TEAMs call. More details will follow next week.
Inset days
We have 6 Inset days this year. These are closure days for children; staff will be training on aspects of the school improvement plan. Please note the following days will be the Inset days for 2020-2021;
Friday, 23rd October               Monday 7th June                                                      
[bookmark: _GoBack]Monday, 2nd November          Monday 19th July
Friday, 18th December           Tuesday, 20th July
We look forward to working with you in the coming weeks and months. With the COVID19 situation constantly changing, we are quickly learning new ways of facilitating meetings, training and supporting you as parents. We will continue to work on our blended learning plan, in the case of any class isolation where we have to revert to home learning.
I would like to thank the Cwrt Rawlin staff and governing body, they have, as always, been very supportive, positive and proactive and they have made a very unusual return to school, happy and easy for the children.
Thank you for your continued support.
Kind regards
Tara Lloyd
Headteacher
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